

# **2015 Executives**

**Robert Choi** 

(President) Robins Appleby LLP rchoi@robapp.com

### Melissa Kim

(Executive Director) Ministry of Attorney General melissa.m.s.kim@gmail.com

## Yunjae Kim

(Executive Director) DPLS LLP yunjae@dplslaw.com

## Sally Lee

(Executive Director) Birenbaum Steinbert Landau Savin & Colraine LLP slee@bslsc.com

### Jamie Yoon

(Executive Director)
Ontario Lottery and Gaming
Corporation
jyoon@olg.ca

June 9, 2015

Dear The Honourable Madam Justice Grace Choi:

On behalf of the Korean Canadian Lawyers Association ("KCLA"), I wish to express our heartfelt congratulations to Your Honour's recent appointment to the Supreme Court of British Columbia!

It is truly a historic and momentous occasion for a Korean Canadian lawyer to be appointed as a Supreme Court Justice, and we applaud your tireless, devoted, and exemplary work not only in the legal profession, but also the community at large.

You are a role model and an inspiration for the Korean Canadian community, and we trust that you will continue to serve the legal and the broader community in the years to come.

We would sincerely appreciate an opportunity to organize a KCLA event in your honour to celebrate your appointment. If you plan on being in Toronto in the near future, please let us know and we would be happy to collaborate with our partner organizations in the Korean Canadian community to host an event.

Best regards, Robert Choi, President